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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 13th May 2013 at 7.00pm 
in South Ferriby Parish Hall, Horkstow Road, South Ferriby 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Present 
Cllr Roy Holloway (Chairman)  

 

 
 
1305/1 Presentation by Chairman 

Councillor Roy Holloway, Chair of South Ferriby Parish Council, made a 
brief presentation on the work of the Council in the previous year (see 
attached). 

 
1305/2 Minutes of Previous Meeting 

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 14th May 2012 were duly 
approved and signed. Proposed: Cllr Heathfield, Seconded: Cllr Goudie 

 
1305/3 Public Comment 
  There was no public comment. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 7.15pm. 
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Hello and welcome and thank you for attending our AGM 

 

This past year has again, I feel, seen us move forward as a PC with more contact and 

communication with all the groups in and around our village, from football to the queens 

jubilee celebrations and the many other issues that arise each month at our meetings to the 

more mundane such trying to keep our street lights working and of course our old favourite 

of dog fouling.   

 

We have completed the contract with BJFC and they are now using the football field 

regularly although we have had one or two issues raised by members of the parish, and these 

need to be addressed, I think overall it is working very well.    

 

Our close contact carries on with CEMEX and I would like to thank Cllr; Sara Haddon and 

Cllr; David Mouncey for all the work they do as our representatives at the works meetings.  I 

am sure council will agree it is an ongoing and growing benefit to our community/village 

and one we should maintain. We will I am sure still get dust/nuisance reports about the 

works but we will continue to monitor them and take appropriate action as required when 

they arise.  

 

We also continue our association with the LVF and I hope we will continue with that as I 

believe it can be a useful conduit for the future of the low village’s the Wolds and Ancholme 

valley. 

 

 I would like to take this opportunity to thank our personal committee who under the 

guidance of Cllr; J Bonham managed to find a replacement for Angela Grounds (our 

previous clerk) Although Louise is very new to the job I have so far found working with her 

very stress free (long may that continue) and I hope that she can manage to put up with us all 

for a considerable time. 

 

Financially I am pleased that despite ever increasing costs we have managed to keep our 

precept demand the same  ,for the 4
th
  year running, and still finish the year on sound 

financial footing and hopefully we can continue this over coming year. 

 

We do still have to broach a somewhat bigger project in guise of a neighbour plan, which 

will hopefully give us and the village some say in the development in and around our village. 

I am sure there will be others and although we start this year again with not a full council I 

have feel confident in our abilities to meet any challenges that may come our way over the 

next year 
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I would like, on behalf of the parish council, express our gratitude to all the people in the 

village who have been involved with the events / work and projects during in the last year 

hopefully together we can continue with the good work . 

 

I would like to close by thanking all the members of the council for all their dedication and 

hard work given freely throughout the year, and of course our new clerk, Louise, for her hard 

work in last few months getting up to speed with local government. 

 

Thank you 

 

R A Holloway 

Chair SFPC 
 


